## July 6, 2005

## From the Secretary's Corner-Did You Know?

That I never did find Rush Street in Chicago but I did find McCormick Place which has a North, South and East buildings and a West building under construction. There were at least three levels, and with 45,000 Rotarians milling around, I never once saw Nancy, Mike or Jeff and Linda or the immediate past three District Governors from our district in these buildings. I did see Nancy on a boat tour one morning and the six of us all had dinner the last night in Littel Italy. What a showplace for Rotary's 100th birthday!!

<u>Raffle</u> - Tonight's raffle prize, movie tickets donated by Sara Lane, was won by Dave Bagdasarian.

<u>Happy Dollars</u> - Dollars were donated tonight by Joan Frustaci, Frank Gemme, Tony Wagner, Dan Davidson, Bob Danielson, Paul McKenney, Dick Yerxa, Dave Bagdasarian, Anne Swift-Kayatta, Alan Hawkins, Dave Lourie, Dan Mooers, Dan Gacetta, Frank Butterworth, Warren Simpson, Bob Carson, Mike McGovern and John Eliassen.

P.S.O. Wrap-Up - Tony Wagner reports that the P.S.O. Concert Saturday night was a record fundraising effort netting over \$1,340. Tony thanked the following attendees: Frank Butterworth, Janet McLaughlin, John Eliassen and friend Rena, Paul McKenney, Joe Conroy, Bill Daviero, Jean Bugbee, Tom Noyes, Bob and Peggy Packer, Jack and Shari Roberts, Dick Yerxa, Marc Mutty and Pam Leddy, David Lourie and Matt, Phil Dube, John Hewitt, Peter Cotter, Dan Davidson Paul Butler and Mike McGovern.

<u>A Star Is Born</u> - One of our outbound students for 2005-2006, David Bass-Clark, has the lead in the production of the "The Miser" at the Theater at Spring Point. The production runs Wednesday-Sunday, 7:30PM, July 13-31. Need I say more?

New Member Proposals - Tom Hamerski, CPA, with Utility Shared Services has been proposed for membership by Bob Danielson and Joan Frustaci. His classification is CPA.

Sherry Morrison with Edward Jones has been proposed for membership by Bob Packer with a classification of Investment Representative.

<u>Lobster Bake</u> - Joan Frustaci is heading up this year's Lobster Bake in two weeks. As in previous years the menu will feature a choice of steak or lobster with hot dogs/hamburgers for the kids. She is looking for help setting up, serving and cleaning up. Please contact Joan to sign-up for your menu

choice as well as if you can help out.

### **Program**

Tonight's speaker was Tom Kohan, a volunteer at the Preble Street Resource Center. Tom shared his experiences the last two years as he organized, with the local kids club, a toiletry drive for the center. This drive has now expanded into food donations from local farms. Tom then introduced Bria White, the food pantry director, who offered her experiences at the center. Thank you Tom and Bria for a very moving program.

#### **Upcoming Events**

- -July 12 Soup Kitchen
- -July 13 (Laurenz Schmidt, Program Chair)
- -July 20 Lobster Bake
- -July 27 Club Assembly
- -Sept. 22-25 District Conference at The Balsams

# **Assignments**

**July 13** 

Song J.D. Dobson Invocation McKenney Raffle Gift McGovern Conductor Hawes

**July 20** 

Song Dube

Invocation McLaughlin Raffle Gift Lourie Conductor Hewitt

<u>July 27</u>

song Dunphy
Invocation Meyers
Raffle Gift McGovern
Conductor Hobbs

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT

**Carl-Wilhelm Stenhammar** 

Rotary Club of Goteborg, Sweden

**DISTRICT 7780 GOVERNOR** 

**Bob Laux** 

Rotary Club of Bethel

ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH PORTLAND/CAPE ELIZABETH, ME

www.sp-ce-rotary.org

**Officers** 

President - Peter Cotter

President-Elect - John Eliassen Vice President - Tony Wagner

Secretary - Paul Butler

Treasurer - Nancy Hawes

**Directors** 

Club Service - Joan Frustaci Community Service - Paul McKenney Vocational Service - J.D. Dobson International Service - Marc Mutty Director-At-Large - Frank Butterworth